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				Happy October, Foothills Mountaineers! 
 












				October is finally here, and the first signs of fall are popping up everywhere in the PNW – cooler temperatures, fall foliage, apple cider, and other sights and smells that accompany the harvest season. I hope you’re finding lots of opportunities to get outdoors and enjoy the crisp, cool weather. If you need inspiration to get outside, the Foothills Mountaineers are sponsoring lots of exciting activities.
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	Mountaineers descending Sahale Arm. Photo by Rodica Manole.



	Events & Activities



		An Evening of Advocacy 2024 | Oct 9
Join us tomorrow at Westland Distillery for our signature fundraising event, supporting The Mountaineers Conservation & Advocacy programs. This year’s event - centered on Northwest forests - will bring together members of the Federal Advisory Committee who are crafting a new plan to make our forests more resilient to wildfire and climate impacts, protect our old growth forests, and deepen Tribal co-stewardship. Get tickets today!

Mountainfilm on Tour | Oct 10
Join us at the Seattle Program Center for an evening of captivating outdoor films from the Mountainfilm festival. Mountainfilm is one of America’s longest-running film festivals, showcasing documentary films that celebrate adventure, activism, social justice, environment, and indomitable spirit.

Stewardship - Lake Sammamish State Park | Oct 12
Join The Mountaineers and our partners at The Mountains to Sound Greenway for the 2024 Annual Tree Planting Celebration.

Ian Cox Memorial Dick's-A-Thon | Oct 19
Celebrate the memory of Ian Cox with the Dick's-A-Thon: a circumnavigation of Seattle via the classic hamburger drive-in, Dick's, making a 26-mile loop of the city while eating the famed Dick's menu items along the way. All proceeds are donated to The Mountaineers and Washington search and rescue organizations. Registration is open for full, half, “victory lap,” and urban walk routes.

Free Climb Week | Starts Oct 21
Show your Mountaineers membership card to the front desk to climb for free at Momentum SoDo from October 21-27, 2024.
The Mountaineer Annual Meeting | Oct 29
Join us virtually for our Annual Meeting to celebrate 2024 fiscal year highlights, preview 2025, learn more about our strategic priorities, and ask questions of our leaders. 

Foothills Annual Branch Celebration | Nov 17
Join us for our Annual Branch Celebration at the North Bellevue Community Center. We will celebrate the accomplishments of the Foothills Branch in 2024, honor the Foothills Branch Service Award winner and volunteers, and hear from the activity committees. Also learn more about the newly released 10th Edition of the Mountaineering: The Freedom of the Hills. There will be plenty of opportunities to socialize with an optional potluck (the branch will provide free food and drinks). 

North Sound Leadership Conference | Registration Open Now
The North Sound Leadership Conference is a fun day of professional development dedicated to thanking, inspiring, and empowering The Mountaineers current and aspiring volunteer leaders.
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	Boats almost ready to go at Tillicum Beach. Photo by Doug Palm.



	Courses, Clinics, & Seminars



		New Hike-Urban Walk-Backpack Leader Seminar | Oct 9
This 2.5-hour online seminar provides experienced hikers, urban walkers, and backpackers information they need to become an effective hike, urban walk, or backpack leader for The Mountaineers.

Leadership Development Series | Ongoing
We’re excited to announce new Leadership Development Series seminars that provide high-quality, continuing education opportunities for our current and aspiring volunteers. Seminars will be offered on a wide variety of leadership topics and held primarily online from October 2024 to May 2025.

Basic Snowshoeing Course | Registration Open Now
This course is designed for beginners, covering basic balance and maneuvering, as well as uphill and downhill travel through a combination of lecture and field practice.
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	A successful climb of South Early Winter Spire. Photo by Wes Thornton.



	News & Notes



		Election results are in!
Congratulations to Erik Jensen and Liz McNett Crowl, who were elected Foothills Branch Treasurer and Foothills Branch Board of Directors Representative, respectively. We appreciate their service and all who participated by voting.
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	Erik joined The Mountaineers in 2022 to find a community of outdoor enthusiasts and to build his outdoor skills. Since then, he’s enjoyed many hiking activities and is currently a student in the Foothills Wilderness Navigation course. Erik volunteers with Washington Trails Association (WTA) and the Snoqualmie Pass Volunteer Ski Patrol. After retiring in 2022, he began looking for additional opportunities to help organizations that benefit the outdoor community. Erik views his role as Foothills Branch Treasurer as a way to get more involved with The Mountaineers while utilizing the skills he acquired over his extensive career in corporate finance.
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	Liz became a member of the Mountaineers in 2013 and became a Mountaineers volunteer in 2014. She has served as a leader, mentor, and instructor for several courses and activities, including hiking, backpacking, snowshoeing, naturalist trips, and urban walking for the Foothills and Seattle branches. Liz co-created Foothills GoHike course and was instrumental in helping draft activity standards and creating leadership training for Urban Walking, working through the process of creating the new Urban Walk activity category for The Mountaineers.

Seeking Branch Safety Officer
The Foothills Branch Council thanks Danielle Graham for her service as Branch Safety Officer. As Foothills Safety Officer, Danielle promoted a culture of safety within the branch. She served on the Foothills Branch Executive Committee and represented the Branch in the Mountaineers Safety Committee, took the lead on all safety-related issues pertaining to the Branch, and mentored Safety Officers for the Foothills Activity Committees. If you are interested in serving as Foothills Branch Safety Officer, please email Branch Chair Travis Vermeer.

Seeking Backpacking With Kids course leader
Thanks to Birgit Grimlund and co-leaders for another successful Backpacking with Kids course! This was Birgit’s last year leading Backpacking With Kids. We are seeking a new course leader who has personal experience backpacking with families or kids. The current course structure includes an online lecture, half-day skills carnival, and a series of family backpacks. There is room for the new leader(s) to create new structures or adapt ideas. Birgit is happy to share all course materials and many co-leaders are happy to support as well. If interested, please email Backpacking Committee Chair  Christina Buckman.
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	The Foothills Branch Hiking Committee would like to welcome their newest hike leader, Jamie Shaffer. Jamie led her mentored trip at Lord Hill Regional Park on September 8, with Liz McNett Croll serving as her mentor.

Construction at Cougar Mountain
There will be construction on multiple trails at Cougar Mountain from October - December 2024. Construction will include intermittent closures of sections of Mine Shaft Trail, Cave Hole Trail, Red Town Trail, Wildside Trail, Bagley Seam Trail, and Rainbow Town Trail. All other trails will remain open. Please follow all signage and instructions from crews for safety.
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				Photo courtesy of Lori Heath.



	Meet the Branch Council
 
In our newsletter, we introduce you to the Foothills Branch Council members or activity committee chairs who make our Foothills Branch thrive. This month, meet Foothills Branch Secretary and Communications Chair, Lori Heath.



			Meet Lori
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www.mountaineers.org 

The Mountaineers enriches the community by helping people explore, conserve, learn about, and enjoy the lands and waters of the Pacific Northwest and beyond.

Unsubscribe | Update Preferences 
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